EPA’s Project Plan for Polybrominated Diphenyl Ethers (PBDEs)

Daniel Axelrad

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

Office of Policy, Economics and Innovation

axelrad.daniel@epa.gov

Polybrominated diphenyl ethers (PBDEs) are a group of brominated flame retardant chemicals of increasing interest to scientists, government agencies, and the public.  These chemicals have been used in a variety of manufactured products, including foam cushioning used in furniture and plastics used in televisions and computers.  In the event of a fire involving these products, PBDEs slow ignition and rate of fire growth, allowing more time for people to extinguish or escape the fire.  However, findings that PBDEs are widely distributed in the environment and are present at increasing levels in people have raised concerns about the potential risks of PBDE exposure to human health and the environment.  

The U.S. EPA is currently preparing a Project Plan for PBDEs that will outline EPA’s current activities concerning these chemicals, as well as future directions.  The Project Plan is organized around four objectives:

1.  Assess Substitutes for Pentabromodiphenyl Ether (pentaBDE) and Octabromodiphenyl Ether (octaBDE)
2.  Assess and Evaluate Decabromodiphenyl Ether (decaBDE)
3.  Assess Risks of pentaBDE and octaBDE
4.  Track Developments Concerning Other Brominated Flame Retardants of Interest.  
 This presentation will provide background information on PBDEs and an overview of the EPA Project Plan.   

